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October 2015 
 

Greetings from Australia in the precious name of the Lord Jesus Christ. 
 
Cyd and I are thankful to be back in Australia, as we returned early this month without any 

difficulties.  While the trip was tiring, we are gradually recovering from the jet lag associated with long 
flights and extended travel.  At the same time we have been getting our home and yard back into 
shape. 

 
We were also very thankful to resume our services once again on the Lord’s Day following 

our arrival back to Perth.  It was a blessing to see the Capistrano family who have been faithful to 
attend the services since we moved to Perth earlier this year. 

 
It has been a matter of prayer for some time for us to be able to better reach the city and 

beyond with the message of the Gospel as well as to make ourselves known to the communities 
around our meeting place.  Toward this goal, we have been able to put a down payment on a motor 
scooter, which will greatly increase our effectiveness and efficiency in distributing our gospel 
materials from one neighborhood to another.  I have also been working on getting the appropriate 
license attached to my current driver’s license, which is a requirement here.   

 
Bro. Norman reports from Port Moresby that the church there is doing well and has been 

blessed with several people being saved and others being added to the church via letter from 
churches in the Highlands.  He also requested prayers for the country of Papua New Guinea as it is 
in a very severe drought.  This is especially difficult for those in the Highlands who depend upon the 
rainfall for their gardens.  Some have even had their jobs shut down due to a lack of water.   

 
Your prayers for Bro. Norman are also appreciated as He plans to make another mission trip 

to the Highlands toward the end of this year.  He hopes to be able to take his wife and children with 
him also this time, as they have not had an opportunity to see their family for a number of years.     

 
A note of reminder to our supporting churches concerning the address for support.  
 

Home Missionary Baptist Church 
6389 E. Lake Road 
Millington, MI  48746 
 

Thank you once again for your prayers, love, encouragement, and support for the Lord’s 
work in Australia and Papua New Guinea. 
 
Love in Christ,  
Frank James 


